

## LCC INFORMER

## Kari Wockenfuss Retires as Administrator



















We have been blessed with the best over the past 18 1/2 years! Thank you Kari for all you have done for LCC! The Staff and Residents appreciate you.

"Thank you Kari for your service and commitment to the Louisville Care Center. When you interviewed for the administrator position one of your references said you were a "Diamond in the rough". What a compliment and so true!! Under your leadership an assisted living facility was added. You successfully lead the facility through times when so many other facilities were closing due to finances and then through the challenges of Covid. Louisville should be proud of the Care Center's management throughout the past 51 years as the facility was only on the city's tax levy its first 3 years after opening. I am honored to say that I worked under your leadership for 15 years." ~ *Doris Hohman, Office Manager 1989-2019* 

## LCC Happenings







We had our 5th annual spelling bee and a new winner was crowned!

Congratulations Marvin Kupke on being our first gentleman ever crowned!

2nd place went to Betty Mittendorf and 3rd place Ginny Knutson! Congratulations to you all!



Check out Pam Clymer's new spring tree!







The resident's enjoyed dying and decorating Easter eggs. They all did an amazing job and they turned out great!

## Farewell



This will be my last Newsletter as Editor of the LCC Informer. I started this Newsletter back in 2010 as a way to keep everyone updated on the happenings around LCC! I have enjoyed bringing it to you bi-monthly since then! I wanted to say thank you to all that have read it and that have been with me throughout my journey at LCC the past 16+ years. I will miss the residents, staff and families! Thank you all so much!

Brenda Gilfert, Office Manager 2018-2023; Assistant Office Manager 2006-2018.

Please call or email with questions/suggestions:

Editor-Brenda Gilfert



402-234-2125



bgilfert@lccne.com